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Tel: 01394 459400, E-Mail: blaxhallparishclerk@gmail.com
________________________________________________________________________

BLAXHALL PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3RD MAY 2017 IN BLAXHALL VILLAGE HALL FOLLOWING THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

Present:    
Cllr Graham Bowles








Cllr Ray Herring


Cllr Jeff Hume




Cllr Maggie Jennings


Cllr Mike Plant





Cllr Karen Baker


Cllr Shane Pictor
        In attendance: Joanne Peters – Parish Clerk.  There were no members of the public present.
1. Election of Chairman
Cllr Bowles asked for nominations for Chairman.  Cllr Jennings Proposed that Cllr Bowles should continue within the role of Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Baker.  There were no other nominations for Chairman and therefore Cllr Bowles was duly elected.  All in Favour.  The Declaration of Acceptance of Office was duly signed by the Chairman and witnessed by the Clerk.  

2. Election of Vice Chairman
The Chairman nominated Cllr Pictor for the role of Vice Chairman, Seconded by Cllr Jennings.  All in Favour.  Cllr Pictor was duly elected.  The Declaration of Acceptance of Office was duly signed by the Vice Chairman and witnessed by the Clerk.  

3. Public Forum

There were no members of the public present.
4. Apologies

There were none. 
5.
To receive Councillors' Declarations of Interest
      There were none.

      5.1 – To Consider any Dispensations
      None received.
6.
To Approve draft minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8th March 2017
A copy of the draft minutes had been circulated to all Councillors prior to the meeting and Approval was proposed by Cllr Plant, Seconded by Cllr Jennings.  All in Favour.  
7.
Matters Arising from the Parish Council meeting held on 8th March 2017
The Clerk gave details regarding an e-mail received from SC Highways regarding the damaged road signs within the Parish and confirmed the signs that met SCC’s HMOP criteria had now been ordered.

8.          Parish Clerk's Report
     To confirm letters of thanks have been received for the recent donations given.  I have now ordered the 
     additional set of brackets for the VAS Sign.  I am pleased to confirm the application submitted for 
     funding for the work to be carried out for the Transparency Code has been approved and this funding has 
     now been paid into the Parish Council’s bank account.  Finally, further to my recent divorce I have now 
     changed my name to Joanne Peters.
9.
     Parish Council Business
     9.1. Higher Tier Countryside Stewardship Application - Blaxhall Common

     The Clerk confirmed with the assistance of Susan Stone from SWT she had now submitted the 

     application for the first stage of the new agreement to which she and the Chairman gave details.  
     The Chairman provided additional information regarding the renewal of this agreement and the options 
     available.  He asked for views on how the Parish Council should proceed and it was Unanimously 

     Agreed that the Parish Council should remain in control of the Higher Tier Stewardship Agreement and 
     that to date SWT were the preferred contractor to manage the Common.  Cllr Pictor raised concerns 
     regarding the fact that the funding received from Natural England currently comes from the EU to which 
     the Chairman and Cllr Herring provided clarification.  Cllr Herring suggested there should be a provision 
     in the new contract stating that if the Higher Tier Stewardship Agreement is withdrawn the contract is 
     then to be reviewed.
     9.2. Proposed car park at Snape Maltings
     The Chairman gave details regarding the proposals for a car park to be built at Snape Maltings.  Cllr 

     Baker urged all Councillors to sign the online petition in respect of these proposals.  There was a brief 
     discussion to which Cllr Herring provided further details regarding the proposal and it was Unanimously 
     Agreed the Parish Council Objected to these proposals.  The Chairman gave details regarding an e-mail 
     received from a local resident in respect of this matter.

     9.3. To Elect a Chairman for the Allotment Committee 
     The Chairman asked Cllr Baker if she would be willing to take on this role.  Cllr Baker stated she was not 

     willing to take this role due to herself being new to the Council.  There was a brief discussion and it was 
     Agreed the Allotment Committee’s Terms of Reference could be changed so the role of Chairman does 
     not have to be a Parish Councillor going forward.  Approval for the Allotment Committee’s Terms of  

     Reference to be amended to state they are permitted to elect their own Chairman subject to an Annual 

     Report and a copy of their draft minutes being sent to the Clerk was Unanimously Approved by the 

     Council.  It was also agreed that Cllr Bowles would Chair the next meeting and a new Chairman would 

     be elected at that meeting.

10.
Environment Matters – To report on any matters relating to Highways, Footpaths and   Allotments etc. in order to consider any actions required

There were none.

    11.         Planning Matters
     11.1. New Applications 

     None received
     11.2. To consider any applications received prior to the meeting at the discretion of the Chairman

     None received


     11.3. Update on Existing Applications

     Nothing to report

12.
     Finance
Bank Balances as at 31/3/17: A/C 10796573 - £9,039.38, A/C 90184039 - £6112.0

12.1 – Payments to be Approved:-
     Jo Peters - £103.07 - Clerk’s Expenses  

     Jo Peters - £33.15 - Transparency Code (Website) 

     Shane Pictor - £35.00 – Printing of Newsletter

     Approval for the above payments was proposed by Cllr Baker, Seconded by Cllr Hume.  All in 
     Favour.
     12.2 - To Approve the 2016/17 End of Year Accounts
     A copy of the Annual Accounts had been sent to all Councillors prior to the meeting.  The Clerk 
     confirmed the Internal Audit had now been carried out to which she gave details.  The Annual 
     Accounts were Reviewed by the Parish Council and Proposed for Approval by Cllr Jennings, 

     Seconded by Cllr Hume.  All in Favour.  These were duly signed by the Chairman and Clerk.  
             12.3 – To Approve Section 1 of Local Council's Annual Return
             Jo Peters (RFO) had tabled a copy of Section 1 of the Annual Return and this was Proposed for    

             Approval by Cllr Herring, Seconded by Cllr Plant.  All in Favour.  
             12.4 – To Approve Section 2 of Local Council's Annual Return
             Jo Peters (RFO) had circulated a copy of Section 2 of the Annual Return and this was Proposed 
             for Approval by Cllr Herring, Seconded by Cllr Plant.  All in Favour. 

     12.5 – To carry out a review of the Current Bank Account cheque signatories

     It was Unanimously Approved that Cllr Baker would be the 3rd cheque signatory along with the 

     Chairman and Cllr Pictor.  Action: Clerk to submit appropriate forms to Barclays once signed by 

     Cllrs Pictor and Baker.

13. 
    Correspondence
    13.1 – To consider correspondence received from Mr Prevost

    A copy of this letter had been circulated to all Councillors.  It was agreed that until heard otherwise the 

    Stone Common Allotments would remain under the management of the Parish Council. 

    The Clerk gave details of correspondence received from the East Anglian Air Ambulance regarding the 

    possibility of siting a recycling clothing bank within the village.  There was a brief discussion and it was 

    agreed the Parish Council would look into siting a clothing bank next to the bottle banks within the Youth 

    Hostel Car Park.  Action: Clerk to liaise with Blaxhall Youth Hostel.

14.       Chairman's Notices
    These were covered within the Annual Parish Meeting.

      15.       Any other matters arising
           Cllr Jennings gave details regarding the Newsletter delivery rounds. 
16.      Questions/comments/items for the next meeting to be held on Wednesday 5th July 2017
           None at present.
17.      Public Forum
           There were no members of the public in attendance.

There being no further discussion the Chairman thanked the Council for their support and attendance and closed the meeting at 9:22pm

Signed:  ...........................................  Chairman 
             Dated:   .....................................................
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